August 3, 1944. Dr. A. J. Mix, Huntsville, Ontario. Dear Dr. Mix: I have been endeavoring to have a meeting of the people on the Community Chest. I have talked to some individually but I think the only way we can get the job done is to get the group together early to give you a forecast of their reactions. This I hope to do next week, because during the following week I am to be at Boone, Iowa, and the next week

I have similar work with the Kansas State High School Association at Topoka.

I will do everything I can in behalf of this project, but frankly I am afraid that the committee will shy from this la large amount.

Very cordially yours,

FCA:AH

Director of Physical Education, Varsity Basketball Coach.